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At Veryan we have an amazing group of parents, 
friends and families that support the school and 
our children throughout the year. A brilliant way 
to support your school is to join the PFA. Our PFA 
have done amazing fundraising events in the past 
that has meant the children can have wonderful 
trips - like the Christmas pantomime, a Christmas 
school disco and contributions to resources and 
equipment like our lovely sensory room. 
 
The PFA will be holding a meeting on Friday 6th 
October 3:15-4:15pm  in Carne class. They 
would like to welcome all parents, carers and 
friends of the school who might be able to offer 
some time to help organise or participate in an 
event or anyone who wants to come and have a 
cup of tea and a biscuit and be able to contribute 
a fundraising idea or two! The current members 
hope to discuss this year’s Christmas fayre so put 
your best Christmasy thinking caps on and we 
look forward to seeing you all there!! 

Percuil sailing      
Year 4 & 5 children that are 
taking part in sailing on 
Fridays can now wear non 
uniform e.g. tracksuit bottoms 
to make changing in and out 
of wetsuits etc a bit easier 
and quicker! 

 

 

 

Census day special 
menu 

On Thursday 5th October there will be a special 
menu to coincide with the school census day. The 
options are:   

Beef burger 

or 

Cheese and tomato pizza 

Served with Coleslaw and jacket wedges. 

Please note: Thursday’s planned bolognaise will 
now be on Monday. 

Please make your choices on Parentpay in the 
usual way. (If you select the meat option your 
child will be given burger or the veggie option to 
choose pizza.) 

 

Our student of the week for: 
Kiberick class – Talan Spears 
Pendower class – Elijah Rylance-Riddle 
Carne class – George Tregunna 
 

Our lunchtime award this week 
goes to Phoebe Emmett for helping 
to keep Kiberick class clean and 
tidy after lunches ready for the 
afternoon. Well done Phoebe! 

 
 
 
 



 

A big thank you to Mrs Emmett and Mrs Beale for 
offering to help with our 
lunchtimes – the children and 
staff really appreciate having the 
extra pair of hands to help assist 
in cutting up food, serving the 
meals and speeding up our lunch 
to make the most of the fresh air and playtime as 
well. 

 
 
 
On Friday 13th October we will hold our Harvest 
Festival during our usual collective worship time 
at the church. Everyone is very welcome to 
attend this special service. 
 
This year we would like to donate any harvest 
offerings to the St Austell Foodbank: 
 
Run entirely by 
volunteers, St Austell 
foodbank doesn't think 
anyone in our 
community should 
have to face going 
hungry. That’s why we 
provide three days’ nutritionally balanced 
emergency food and support to local people who 
are referred to us in crisis. We are part of a 
nationwide network of foodbanks, supported by 
The Trussell Trust, working to combat poverty 
and hunger across the UK. 
 
https://staustell.foodbank.org.uk/  
 
A list of items that would be of most benefit to 
the Foodbank will come home with your child 
next week.  
 
 

Autumn term 
dates dates for  
your diary… 
 

 
12th September-19th October -  Year1-4 Swimming  
15th  – September-  – 20th October Year 4&5 Sailing 
29th September – Macmillan World’s Biggest Coffee 
‘morning’ 2-3.15pm 
2nd October - Rev Philip Greenhalgh's Induction as House 
for Duty Priest for Veryan and Ruanlanihorne at Veryan 
Church. 
5th October – KS2 Roseland Sports hall athletics (see 
individual letters) 

13th October – Harvest Festival Veryan Church 

16th October – Flu immunisations (see information leaflet 
sent home) 

17th November – Year 1 hearing checks 

22nd November – Health and weight checks Reception and 

year 6 

 
 

Attendance 
Our attendance for last week was 97.71% 
 
Carne class  97.52% 
Pendower class 98.95% 
Kiberick class  96.67% 
 
The expected average percentage attendance for 
a child is 96%. Well done Pendower class you are 

our attendance heros this week! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Carne Class  - “If you go down to the 
woods today what will you discover?” 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Carne class had a lovely stroll to Veryan park on 
Thursday morning searching and exploring to see 
what they might find in their local environment. 
There were some exciting discoveries to inspire 
more activities when the children returned to the 
classroom. Thank you to Mrs Truscott and Miss 
Coley for helping the children in their adventures! 

https://staustell.foodbank.org.uk/


 

 
 
If your child is in Year 1,2,3 or 4 you would have 
received a letter and information leaflet regarding 
the nasal flu vaccine. Please can we ask that 
outstanding consent forms for the vaccination 
programme are returned by the end of the day on 
Friday 29th as they will be collected by Kernow 
Health on Monday. 
 

(Forms need to be returned whether you 
agree or refuse the vaccination 

opportunity.) 

 
 
 

Stay and Play 
Together 

All parents with pre-school children and babies 
are welcome to join the fun from 1:15pm-2:45pm 
every Thursday in term time in Kiberick2. 
The sessions are led by Tanya from Truro Nursery 
School for a charge of £3 per family (up to 2 
children). 

 
 

 
 
JOIN US!! 
On September 29th we are helping to raise money 
for Macmillan Cancer Support by holding a coffee 
‘morning’…we say morning but as some of our 
children are out of school we thought it would be 
better to hold it in the afternoon!  
 
Please bring friends & family to join us for a slice 
or two of cake and a nice brew and help us to 
raise funds for Macmillan. 
 

You are all welcome from 2.00pm-3.15pm  

In addition to your donations at the coffee 
morning this year, you can also Text 2 Donate!  
 
Text the code: MUG NCK1 to 70550 to donate 
£5.* 

(*Texts cost £5 + your standard network charge. Find out more 
information about Text to Donate ) 

No one should face cancer alone. And with your 
support no one will.  

If you have any questions about cancer, please 
call Macmillan Cancer Support on 0808 808 00 00  
 

Of course our children will be 
busy leading up to the coffee 
morning making treats to sell 
but any donations of cakes 
on Friday morning would be 
greatly appreciated and will 
help to make our afternoon a 
brilliant success! 

 

 
 

 

http://www.coffee.macmillan.org.uk/about/faq/?utm_source=Macmillan%20Cancer%20Support&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=7466438_WBCM%202016_Sept%201_%28work%29_enews_07.09.2016&utm_content=bdy%20cpy_t2d%20info&dm_t=0,0,0,0,0
http://www.coffee.macmillan.org.uk/about/faq/?utm_source=Macmillan%20Cancer%20Support&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=7466438_WBCM%202016_Sept%201_%28work%29_enews_07.09.2016&utm_content=bdy%20cpy_t2d%20info&dm_t=0,0,0,0,0

